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Blessing of the new Indian Pointe Cross held
 Each of the elders’ groups 
held their annual summer pic-
nic this last month. I was able 
to attend two of our three area 
picnics. Excellent attendance of 
elders and their families; each 
picnic had games for the kids 
which went over very well. 
Unfortunately, I was unable to 
attend the Manistique elders’ pic-
nic due to being in the Sault at a 
board workshop. I would like to 
apologize to our elders’ groups — 
with special meetings and budget 
workshops, I have been unable 
to attend their monthly meetings. 
Attending these monthly elders’ 
meetings are very important to 

Director Chase and myself. When 
questions come up, we are able to 
answer them immediately or get 
the information back to the elder 
group in a timely manner.  
    On Sunday Aug. 30, my fam-
ily and I attended the blessing 
of the new Indian Pointe Cross, 
in Nahma, Mich. The cross is 
on the waters side, right across 
from the Indian Pointe cemetery 
and next to the area where the 
old Indian Pointe church used 
to stand. I would like to thank 
Lucas Bradshaw, Sault Tribe 
member, ironwork organizer and 
his fellow Sault Tribe members 
and ironworkers for making this 

project happen. I would like to 
thank the elders who were able to 
share their memories and stories. 
I would like to thank the chair-
man, Aaron Payment, for doing 
the blessing and John Miller for 
drumming and helping with the 
blessing. I would like to thank 
everyone who was involved in 
this ceremony, it was beautiful. 
    I have been receiving an array 
of complaints about the changes 
to our menus at the casinos. I 
have been relaying these com-
plaints back to the management 
when we meet. They have 
assured us that they will be look-
ing into it and adjusting some 

issues they have run into since 
implementing this new menu. We 
need someone looking at what 
works for each site instead of 
having cookie cutter menus. What 
works at the Dream Catchers 
restaurant in the Sault does not 
work at Frosty’s Bar and Grille in 
Christmas or the Mariner’s Cove 
in Manistique, each of our sites 
are unique. 
    I would like to let everyone 
know I have a new cell number.
    Any questions or concerns, 
please call me at NEW CELL 
(906) 298-1888 or email dmor-
row@saulttribe.net.
    Thank you, Darcy Morrow

Darcy Morrow, 
Director, Unit iV

Working on 2015 budgets keeping board busy
    I would like to take this time 
to thank the Unit I voters for your 
support and confidence in me to 
represent you for the next four 
years. I would like to thank Deb 
Pine, DJ Malloy and Joan (Carr) 
Anderson for their dedication and 
service to our tribe.
    The last couple of months 
have been very busy. It has been 
a pleasure meeting the program 
managers, front line workers and 
tribal members.
    We have been busy working on 
the 2015 budget. Adjusting to the 
downward turn in the economy is 
a challenge. Federal dollars have 

been cut because of sequestration 
and our expenses keep going up, 
therefore planning for the future 
is essential to our tribe.
    We continue to pay down 
our northern debt, which was 
incurred by Greektown, and 
have been informed if we stay 
the course it will be paid off in 
approximately 3.5 years. Once 
our debt is paid down, we will 
have more access to tribal sup-
port dollars, which could be used 
to expand services and enhance 
the ones that we already have in 
place.
    Right now, I am working on a 

plan that will include the elders 
and the youth in our community. 
Our first step is to plan a meeting 
between the elders and the youth 
to see what ideas they would 
like to work on. While at the 
elder luncheon this week, it was 
brought to their attention that we 
have high school students who 
are homeless or become homeless 
during the school year. I think 
this was an eye opener to some of 
them and shows a clear need in 
our area.
    I would like to congratulate all 
of our scholarship winners and 
wish them the best in their future 

endeavors and extend a big thank 
you to Noah Leask of Cheboygan 
for his generous donation to our 
scholarship program.
    In closing, I would like to rec-
ognize Bob Menard of Marquette 
for his many years of service and 
commitment to the elders. Bob 
has resigned from the Unit V 
Elders Committee in order to care 
for his wife. Please keep them in 
your thoughts and prayers.
    If you have questions, please 
give me a call at (906) 630-1930.
    Thanks,
    Kim Gravelle

Revenues are decreasing, health insurance costs rising

    Working on tribal budgets is 

never quick or easy. The board 
again is given a preliminary 
budget from our divisions that 
we can’t fully fund. We have to 
decide what tribal priorities we 
fund and which ones will have to 
make do with less money.
    Our revenues are decreasing 
from our businesses. Our health 
insurance costs are rising expo-
nentially and we can’t catch up. 
We have seen this time and time 
again since 2008. We have pre-
viously cut all divisions by an 
equal percentage, we have cut 
unessential personal, cut travel, 
cut supplies, cut reserves, cut 
hours, benefits and wage increas-
es. Those have all happened sev-
eral times since 2008.
    Now we again face a budget 

deficit and nothing but disheart-
ening and painful items left to 
use to balance the budget, but 
please believe that we are work-
ing together and diligently to 
figure out the best way to move 
forward.
    We are currently working on 
the St Ignace Midjim’s problem 
of old and deteriorating gas tanks 
and equipment. The tanks and 
building are over 20 years old 
and about to fail. We need to 
act soon to advert an ecological 
problem such as a gas tank leak. 
The board is looking at all the 
possible solutions and will come 
up with a plan soon.
    We are constantly reviewing 
policies and procedures of the 
tribe. We just recently passed our 

cultural leave policy. That policy 
allows time off work to attend 
funerals, sweat lodges and other 
cultural activities. It is a great 
policy and can be a very sensitive 
item so great care is given so it 
can be used respectfully and cor-
rectly by our team members.
    The tribal board does approve 
grant submittals and then grant 
budgets when we receive the 
grant awards. These items are 
quite common on our board shop 
agendas but great care is given to 
these items by the board. We have 
attachments to the back of the res-
olutions that explain in great detail 
what the money is for, where the 
money is coming from and how 
the money is spent. They also 
contain all the signatures of the 

executives who must sign off on 
the paperwork being submitted as 
being correctly processed. Lastly, 
the paperwork states whom this 
grant serves and how many it will 
affect during the year.  
    Sometimes it may look like 
the board is indifferent to these 
when they come up for a vote 
and a unanimous consent is given 
to proceed but a lot of work and 
effort has already gone into it 
and the board has more than once 
reviewed and discussed these 
items before they are put on the 
tribal board agenda to be voted on.
    Thank you for all the 
phone calls and e-mails. Keith 
Massaway, 702 Hazelton St., 
(906) 643-6981, 
kmassaway@msn.com.

Keith Massaway, 
Director, Unit iii

Congratulations Higher Education scholarship winners

 Another month has gone by 
very quickly. Congratulations to 
the Unit V 2014/2015 Sault Tribe 
Higher Education Scholarship 
Winners: Don Corp Scholarships 
awarded to Frankee Kirkpatrick, 
senior at Saginaw Valley, 

History major; the Joe Gray 
Honorary Scholarship awarded 
to Angie Carley, senior at NMU, 
Elementary Education major; 
and the Vic Matson Sr. Tributary 
Scholarship awarded to Cody W. 
Jodoin, senior at Lake Superior 
State University, major Fisheries 
& Wildlife Management. A total 
of 43 scholarships were awarded. 
Thank you to all who support 
these well-earned awards. 
 We as a tribe need a long-term 
plan. A lot of discussion has gone 
on about what direction the tribe 
should to take to create a plan 
that ensures the growth of our 
businesses and continued services 
to our members. We are facing 
some difficult changes that affect 
our tribal members and team 
members in a lot of different 
ways. The board does not take 
that lightly and we are working 
together in a good way to turn 

it around. Change is always 
difficult but if nothing changes, 
everything stays the same. That 
doesn’t seem to be working.
 Although I do see the divide 
between the western and eastern 
ends, I feel we have made prog-
ress and will continue to. Keeping 
politics out of tribal business 
seems to be a challenge and the 
board should concentrate on what 
is best for our tribal membership 
in all areas. Big and small. We 
need to fix what’s broken first. 
Leave politics at the door and 
bring our members best interests 
in. 
 The date of the Munising 
Board of Director meeting 
scheduled for Sept. 16 has been 
changed to Sept. 23, 2014. Please 
spread the word so our members 
can attend.
 There will be an Open House 
for the Walking Track at the 

Munising Tribal Health Center 
on Sept. 20, 2014, from 10 
a.m. to Noon, with a tour of the 
facility and a short presentation. 
Refreshments will be served. We 
will also be doing a “Walk with 
Chairman Payment” during this 
event. Hope to see you there.
 As this issue goes to press, we 
are getting ready for the Munising 
Powwow to be held Saturday, 

Sept. 13, at the Munising City 
Park. Thanks to all the volunteers 
who have committed to making 
our powwow a success!
 Thank you for your continued 
support. Feel free to call me any 
time at (906) 202-3224 or email 
rglyptis@saulttribe.net. 
 Sincerely, 
 Rita Glyptis
 Unit V Director

rita Glyptis
Director, Unit V

KiM GraVelle,
Director, Unit i

 Sault Tribe Child Care 
currently has openings for ages 
0-5 years! 
 Our center offers an 
educational setting and 
the classrooms follow a 
daily schedule along with 
implementing the Creative 
Curriculum. 
 Open Monday-Friday, 
from 7 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. We 

are open to the community! 
Breakfast, lunch and snacks 
are provided!
 For more information, 
please call 632-5258.

Child Care Center has openings


